Freedom of Information Act 2000 – parking in cycle lanes
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1. The number of Fixed Penalty Notices (FPNs) issued to vehicle drivers for driving or parking in designated cycle lanes during the following calendar years:

a) 2015

b) 2016

c) 2017 to date (3rd July or the nearest available date)

Answer:
Only the Police have the authority to issue Fixed Penalty Notices for moving traffic violations such as driving in a designated cycle lane.

Leicester City Council enforces cycle lanes adjacent to parking restrictions such as double yellow lines.  
No Penalty Charge Notices have been issued for parking in a designated cycle lane for the calendar years requested. 

This information is not held by the Council.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

